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Office of the Select Board 

Town of Orange, New Hampshire 

Minutes of November 8, 2022 

 
 

Present: Tamara Fairbank, Aaron Allen, Betsy Coble, Sandi Pierson (clerical)  

 

Other: Trish Weekes, Skip Smith 
 

 

Meeting opened at 10:30 a.m.. Attendance taken by the secretary. 

 

 

Grant: Trish Weekes submitted documentation for the Board and the town clerk to sign in 

regards to a Moose Plate grant which will go toward the Town House roof restoration. Tamara 

motioned that the Town of Orange accept the Moose Plate grant in the amount of twenty 

thousand dollars ($20,000.00) and that Trish Weekes, town treasurer and member of the Town 

House Restoration Committee, accepts the grant monies for the Town of Orange. Betsy 

seconded. Motion passed unanimously in favor. The documents were signed and notarized. 

 

Highway: Skip said he spoke with Road Agent Scott Sanborn regarding additional gravel for the 

upper section of Peaslee Road. Skip stated that Scott said he would like to wait until spring. 

Tamara will request a road updated and work timetable from Scott. 

 

Burnt Hill Beavers: Aaron said that Scott Borthwick (Estate Wildlife Services) reports that the 

beavers creating the flooded culvert on Burnt Hill have been eradicated. Aaron said the water is 

flowing adequately though the culvert.  Aaron said the lower dam should be broken up to allow 

for the original water flow. 

 

UVLSRPC: Betsy posed the question to Planning Board Chair Scott Sanborn about the value of 

retaining a membership with the Upper Valley lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission. 

She said that Scott feels the organization is beneficial to the town, including when preparing the 

town’s Master Plan, which is done every ten years. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned 10:45 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________      _______________________      ________________________ 

Tamara Fairbank, Chair                  Aaron Allen                                Betsy Coble 


